
 

Dear Families,  

 
It has been lovely to welcome back the children after the half-term holidays. We have a busy few 
weeks ahead of us with lots of lovely events as you can see in our “Dates for the Diary”. 
 
If your child received an award last year at our Leaver’s Service in church can you please return it 
to Mrs Dowdells.  
 
If your child (Year 2 and above) would like to learn a musical instrument with Northamptonshire 
Music and Performing Arts (NMPAT) in September please contact Mrs Dowdells for further 
details. 
 
It was super to see so many of you in Achievement Assembly this afternoon to celebrate the 
children’s successes over the last few weeks and our next assembly is on Friday 16th June 2023 at 
2.45pm. We hope you can join us. 
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NORTHAMPTONSHIRE CHILDREN’S TRUST NEWSLETTER 
 
 
Please find attached a link to this month’s Newsletter which focuses on the amazing 
events, clubs and groups that families, children and young people can access across the 
country that are free or affordable to attend.  

 

June 2023 Stay Connected Newsletter NCT (office.com)  

https://sway.office.com/DFAk7kUP702jKZr6?ref=Link




ABM SPECIAL LUNCHES 

Please make bookings via ParentPay 

Please reorder any bookings for Wednesday 
19th July as all previous bookings have been 

removed  

Wednesday 19th July = Hotdog 

 

 
 

FREE SCHOOL LUNCHES Have you checked to 
see if you are entitled to free school meals for 
your children Years 3 to 6?  

 

Information can be found via Free school meals 
and pupil premium | West Northamptonshire Coun-
cil (westnorthants.gov.uk)  

 

 
School Contact Details: 

Telephone: 01604 858816 
Email:  office@milton.pdet.org.uk 

Mrs J Dowdells 
 

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs R Osborne 
Head of School: Mrs R Scott 

SENCO: Mrs S Waller 
 
 

SUN SAFETY 
 

Please ensure that children bring a named  
water bottle, a named hat and a named bottle 
of sunscreen for their protection, safety and 
comfort. 
 
Please also apply sunscreen to your child be-
fore they come into school. Thank you. 

DELAPRE SNACK PAYMENT 
 

This term’s snack payment for Delapre class 
is available on ParentPay, thank you. 

NMPAT TUITION INVOICES 
  

This term’s NMPAT music tuition invoices are 
available on ParentPay for payment, thank 
you. 

https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/schools-and-education/free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium
https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/schools-and-education/free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium
https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/schools-and-education/free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium
mailto:office@milton.pdet.org.uk


ONLINE SAFETY SENT ON BEHALF OF WEST NORTHAMPTONSHIRE COUNCIL  
 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dates for the Diary: 
 
Monday 12th June:  Pacesetters Athletics, Years 5 & 6 at Benham Sports Centre 
 
Wednesday 14th June:  FOMS Father’s Day Sales, available on ParentPay 
 
Friday 16th June:  FOMS Father’s Day Sales, available on ParentPay 
 
 Achievement Assembly at 2.45pm  
 
Monday 19th June:  Pacesetters Reception & Y1 Multiskills at Benham Sports  
 Centre 
 
Friday 23rd June:  Pacesetters Diamond Cricket Y3&4 at Benham Sports Centre  
 
 Friends & Family Book & Biscuit, 2.45pm  
 
Friday 23rd June:  Pacesetters Diamond Cricket Years 3 & 4 at Benham Sports 

Centre  
 
Friday 30th June:  Pacesetters Diamond Cricket Years 5 & 6 at Benham Sports 

Centre  
 
Wednesday 5th July: Sports Day (morning, more details to follow) 
 
Tuesday 11th July:  Brixworth class performance, 2pm  
 
 Brixworth class performance, 6pm  
 
Wednesday 19th July: Rhino Sports Academy Performing Arts Show to school, 

2.45pm  
  
 Rhino Sports Academy Performing Arts Show to families, 

3.45pm  
 
Thursday 20th July: Leaver’s Service, Holy Cross Church at 2pm  
 
Friday 21st July: Last day of term  
 
 

 Academic Year 2023/4:  
 
Monday 5th September:  Teacher Training Day  
 
Tuesday 6th September:  Teacher Training Day  
 
Wednesday 7th September: Back to School  
 
 
Dates may change so please look out for ParentPay notifications…… 
 


